



Our Ref: N93304-N93305 Contact Officer: Monica Bourke Contact Phone: (02) 6243 1351

19 August 2010

. .

<Address>

Dear <Salutation>,

GPO Box 3131 Canberra ACT 2601

23 Marcus Clarke Street Canberra ACT 2601

> tel: (02) 6243 1111 fax: (02) 6243 1199

www.accc.gov.au

Notifications N93304-N93305 lodged in 2008 by Perth Motorplex and Avalon Raceway – notices

The Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (the ACCC) has concluded its assessment of the notifications lodged by Placide Pty Ltd as trustee for the Metro Speedway Unit Trust trading as Speedway Perth Motorplex (Perth Motorplex) and Corio Park Pty Ltd trading as Avalon International Raceway (Avalon Raceway) (collectively referred to as the notifying tracks) on 12 February 2008.

The notifications relate to the offer and supply of race services, including access to track facilities and race events, on condition that:

- (a) the offeree has purchased a suitable licence from the National Association of Speedway Racing Pty Ltd (NASR) in order to compete at the Track Operator and
- (b) the offeree has purchased a suitable licence from NASR in order to visit the racing pit area

The ACCC has issued notices revoking the immunity provided by the notifications. The reasons for the ACCC's decision are provided in the notices. A copy of the ACCC's notices are available from the ACCC's website at www.accc.gov.au/ExclusiveDealingRegister and by following the links to this matter. If no application for review of the notices is made to the Australian Competition Tribunal (the Tribunal), the immunity afforded by the notifications will cease to be in force on 19 September 2010.

Application for review

Pursuant to section 101A of the Act, a person dissatisfied with the notices may apply to the Tribunal for its review. An application for review must be made within 21 days of the date of the notices; that is, on or before 9 September 2010.

An application for review of the notices should be lodged directly with the Tribunal. The Tribunal is a separate body from the ACCC and is located within the Federal Court of Australia. For further information about the process involved in reviewing

decisions in the Australian Competition Tribunal please refer to the Tribunal's website located at http://www.competitiontribunal.gov.au/.

This letter has been placed on the ACCC's public register. If you wish to discuss any aspect of this matter please do not hesitate to contact Monica Bourke on (02) 6243 1351.

Yours sincerely

David Hatfield

A/g General Manager Adjudication Branch

Dellasterld